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Austin Community College

Biotechnology Beginning of Spring Semester Department Meeting 

5:30pm
April 27th, 2009
3rd floor Conference Room, Building 9000 

Minutes
Attending: Steven Spurlock, Evelyn Goss, Patricia Phelps, Gail Smith-Perry, Coe Vander-Zee, Shelley Acosta
1. Use of EVC testing center for 2nd year competency exams/hiring a work-study student and/or hourly to conduct competency exams.

a. Patricia Phelps has received approval to place the 2nd year competency test in the testing center during the last week of the semester.  Steven Spurlock will disseminate information to students about the test.  BITC 2441 and BITC 2411 are the two courses that will be affected; Steen Spurlock will confirm that all students have taken the competency test before the start of class.  BITC 2441 will be offered Spring 10 so information about the test will be disseminated in Fall 09.  

2. We need more mock interview opportunities/coaching on how to interview well and follow up on a job application well in our 2nd year courses.

a. All Instructors agreed that more opportunities for students to speak and present are needed.  An oral component should be added to all final exams.   

3. We need to improve our industrial contacts, proposing industry liaison position.
a. Until such time that a full-time faculty member can be assigned this duty there the department is requested that all biotechnology members report any new companies to Steven Spurlock.  
4. Budget Report

a. Evelyn Goss gave a report on the budget ….

5. Perkins wish lists
a. Perkins requests are due for the next fiscal year and after discussion the requests will be an upright fluorescence microscope, centrifuge package and a larger autoclave.   

6. RRHEC furniture/equipment lists.  Preferences and suggestions by faculty.

a. The RRHEC committee is sending two equipment lists for approval and Evelyn Goss and Steven Spurlock will review them for any errors.  

7. Update on BioLink regional meeting in May.

a. Patricia Phelps asked if anyone would be available to go to the BioLink regional meeting and because of schedule conflicts no one else is available.  Currently there are 26 people registered for the meeting and the site fee has been paid.  

8. Update on the Dolan DNA Center RNAi workshop in May.

a. Evelyn Goss has received a basic equipment need for the workshop. Shelley Acosta reported she received a e-mail for Dolan DNA Center that the workshop was canceled, Shelley was informed in was not and the problem was reported to the Dolan DNA Center.  

9. Status of course curricular changes for 1402/2411.

a. A meeting on 4/28 is schedule to discuss what curriculum will be moved from BITC 2411 into BITC 1402.   BITC 2411 will not be offered again until Summer 2010 so that meeting will be scheduled at a later time.  
10. Status of TEAbiotech project.

a. Patricia Phelps provided an update on the TEAbiotech project.  Basically,  the first module is up and running and the group in now working on module 2.  
